
 

February 15, 2017 

 

 

 

 

The Honorable Blaine Finch, Chairperson 

House Committee on Judiciary 

Statehouse, Room 519-N 

Topeka, Kansas  66612 

 

Dear Representative Finch: 

 

 SUBJECT: Fiscal Note for HB 2198 by House Committee on Judiciary 

 

 In accordance with KSA 75-3715a, the following fiscal note concerning HB 2198 is 

respectfully submitted to your committee. 

 

 HB 2198 would amend the list of crimes for which an offender is required to submit 

biological samples to the Kansas Bureau of Investigation (KBI).  The bill would add the crimes 

of domestic battery and stalking.   

 

According to the KBI, enactment of HB 2198 would increase the number of biological 

samples received by approximately 6,720 samples per year, which would increase fee fund 

revenues by approximately $346,137 in both FY 2018 and FY 2019.  The agency states there 

would also be a slight increase in supplies purchased.  Any fiscal effect associated with HB 2198 

is not reflected in The FY 2018 Governor’s Budget Report.  

 

 

 

 Sincerely, 

 

 

 

 Shawn Sullivan, 

 Director of the Budget 

 

 

 

cc: Shelia Sawyer-Tyler, KBI 

 Ashley Michaelis, Judiciary 

 Scott Schultz, Sentencing Commission 

 Linda Kelly, Corrections 

 Willie Prescott, Office of the Attorney General  


